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Minutes of the Community Engagement Committee meeting of East Hunsbury Parish Council held on 

Tuesday 22nd March 2022 at 6.30pm at Hunsbury Library. 

 

Present: Cllr M Allen, Cllr M Campbell, Cllr D Lewis, Cllr K Moore, and Cllr M Roach 

Also present: Mrs C Holgate (Clerk) and Mrs E Carroll-Wheat (Community Projects Officer) 

Item no  

CE22/012 Apologies for absence 
Apologies were received from Cllr Elliott. 
RESOLVED to approve the apologies.  

CE22/013 To receive and approve for signature the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 11th 
January 2022 
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 11th January 2022 (copies of which being folios 
48-49 having been previously circulated) were approved as a true record. 

CE22/014 Declarations of Interest 
No declarations of interest were declared.  

CE22/015 Community Engagement update 
Members were provided with a report from the Community Projects Officer which gave a 
general update on community engagement since our last meeting, including information 
about the Seniors Club, the Get Active programme, parish networking, and work with 
constituted groups to assist with access to funding.  
Cllr Lewis asked whether the Seniors Club could hold a raffle/lottery.  Clerk will investigate 
this and report back. 
 

CE22/016 Jubilee Fete 
Members were provided with information about the Jubilee Fete which will be held on 3rd 
June in Grangewood Park.  Contractors, equipment, marquees, concessions, and bands have 
all been booked.  Councillor attendance will be required at the event which will be family 
friendly, community focussed event.  

CE22/017 Jubilee coin 
It was proposed to purchase commemorative Jubilee Coins which will be given to children 
attending primary schools in East Hunsbury. 

CE22/018 Youth Club 
Cllr Roach provided members with an update on the youth club which is funded by the 
parish council and provided by Trilogy Leisure at Danes Camp. The feedback received has 
been very positive and numbers are good for both age groups.  The older group is almost at 
capacity.  
Leaflets will be delivered to schools before the Easter break.   
It was noted that future advertising should make clear that the youth clubs are funded by the 
parish council.  

 Close 
The meeting closed at 7.32pm 

 

Signed         Dated      

Hunsbury Library, 
Overslade Close, 
East Hunsbury, 
NN4 0RZ 
Tel: 01604 708429 
Email: 
clerk@easthunsburyparishcouncil.gov.uk 
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